KC Metro Blue Knights
February 18, 2018

The meeting was called to order by Dusty Wallace.  16 people were present.
President Bill Evans reported that we have 34 regular members, 4 associate members, 1 Honorary member, and 1 Special Honorary Member with a total of 41.
Bill stated plans for the April meeting.  The plan is to meet at Chaplin Shane’s Church for services, then have Shane bless the bikes and then ride to Alamo Restaurant for lunch and meeting.  In case of bad weather, the May meeting is set for an alternate date.
The Midwest Regional Conference is in Bismarck North Dakota in June.
We should be receiving a video to assist with Recruitment.

Vice President: Jerry Oliver had no report.
Treasurer, Al  Pearson reported that the bills have been paid and we have 7462.75 in the bank.  
Secretary: Al Pearson, no report

Road Captain:  Terry Allen,  May 5th, Jefferson City Memorial Service.   After the Memorial ride, then ride to Lake of the Ozark.  Stay at the Town and Country Inn  and then Ride around the lake on Sunday.

Quartermaster:  Glenn Harmon, talked with artist Cyndi West concerning the Never alone print.  Clarified that all orders for the print would go through our chapter.
Glenn talked with Awards & t-Shirts about cost on shirts.  They wouldn’t print denim shirt for less that what we sell them.  When asked, they would not return our art work, but will sell it back to us for 500.00.  He then talked with Claire, Bill’s daughter; he got a great deal on the cost.  Glenn moved to accept the proposal for shirts.  Motion passed.

Glenn moved to have the club help sponsor the riders, members only, to increase participation in law enforcement support rides.  After discussion, the motion was tabled.

Bill attended a meeting a City Union Mission.  They are still working on details.  There is another meeting to find out what is going to happen.

The Root River run was added to the Ride list, May 19th - 23rd 

Dusty wanted to let everyone know that the leftover food from the Holiday party was donated to Kearny Police department.  They received no response.

Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted by
Laura Harmon, assistant to Al Pearson 
